
 

 

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

 

ENVIRONMENTAL APPEALS BOARD 

 

 ) 

 ) 

In Re: Ocean Era, Inc., Permit Applicant ) 

Permitted Facility: Velella Epsilon Facility ) NPDES Appeals No. 25-01 and 25-02 

 ) 

NPDES Permit No. FL0A00001    )     

____________________________________)   

   

Notice of Errata 

 

 On August 15th, 2025, EPA Region 4 (the Region) two (2) eFiling submissions – which 

were response briefs in the matter of Ocean Era, Inc. (Appeal Nos. 25-01 and 25-02).  The 

Certificate of Service documents in both cases contained errors relating to the date of service and 

to the name of the document served on Petitioners.  The Certificates of Service incorrectly 

referred to the served documents as a “Response to Petition for Review,” when the actual title of 

the served document was “EPA Region 4’s Combined Response to Petitions for Review and 

Request for Expedited Consideration.” Further, the Certificates of Service stated that the date of 

service was December 18, 2020. The actual date of Service was August 15, 2025, which is also 

the date that the Certificates of Service were electronically signed by the Region’s counsel. The 

Board notified the Region of these errors by email on September 19, 2025, and requested filing 

of a Notice of Errata or Notice of Corrected Certificate of Service, along with a Corrected 

Certificate of Service in order to have accurate documentation reflected in the docket of both 

appeals. This Notice of Errata corrects the record to reflect that the correct name of the 

documents served on Respondents on August 15, 2025 was EPA Region 4’s Combined Response 

to Petitions for Review and Request for Expedited Consideration, and the actual date of service 

of those documents on Petitioners was August 15, 2025. 
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      Respectfully submitted. 

 

      ________________________ 

      Paul Schwartz   

      Counsel for EPA Region 4 

      Office of Regional Counsel 

      EPA Region 4 

      61 Forsyth St., SW 

      Atlanta, GA 30303 

      Schwartz.paul@epa.gov 

      404-562-9576 (phone) 

      404-562-9486 (fax) 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 I, Paul Schwartz, hereby certify that on September 22, 2025, I caused to be served a true 

and correct copy of the foregoing Notice of Errata, via the EAB’s electronic filing system, and 

by sending a true and correct copy, via e-mail, to the following: 

Clay Garside  

Waltzer Wiygul & Garside, LLC 

3201 General Degaulle Dr., Ste 200 

New Orleans, LA 70114 

Email: clay@wwglaw.com, service@wwglaw.com 

 

 

Jennifer Best 

Director, Wildlife Law Program 

Friends of Animals 

7500 E. Arapahoe Rd., Ste. 385 

Centennial, CO 80112 

Tel. (720) 949-7791 

jennifer@friendsofanimals.org 

 

      ________________________ 

      Paul Schwartz   

      Counsel for EPA Region 4 

      Office of Regional Counsel 

      EPA Region 4 

      61 Forsyth St., SW 

      Atlanta, GA 30303 

      Schwartz.paul@epa.gov 

      404-562-9576 (phone) 

      404-562-9486 (fax) 
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